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Dear brothers and sisters, 

INTRODUCTION 

 

On behalf of the Confereh Directive, I greet you in a very fraternal way, wishing that hope and 

strength to continue making pilgrimages with our people will not be overshadowed. God always 

counts on our generous service and dedication. Go ahead and cheer! 

This Confereh Bulletin is still special, because the time we are living in is still special. 

It remains a time of grace because we are certain that God remains with his close, liberating, and 

purifying action. 

Many brothers and sisters have lost their lives to this disease, and the sick in many cases do not 

find decent care. We feel useless, powerless and even outraged by such negligence on the part of 

the authorities. Like Jesus, we painfully see the multitude that is helpless, but we are not 

discouraged, because the "hour of God" is always and will continue to be. 

As Religious Life, we continue to thank every person who is on the front line serving the population. 

Let us not get tired of praying that one day not too far away we will relive the reunions, the direct 

contact etc. 

In this newsletter we share the small gestures that even in confinement have managed to be 

realized. Likewise, we share information that surely is of everyone's interest. 

 

 
God bless you! 

 
 

Hna. Deysi Nohemy Ordóñez 

Hnas. Daughters of Jesus 

By the CONFEREH Board of Directors 
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PRESENCE AND SUPPORT FOR THE MOST VULNERABLE 

In the midst of confinement and with the help of technological resources, food aid was managed to 

benefit 500 families from different parts of the country. Following bio-security measures, each 

member of the national board assumed this responsibility in the area where the support happens 

alongside of some sisters from different congregations. 

This gesture of solidarity made it possible to become aware of the impact that the pandemic is 

having on the poorest households in our country. 

Comayagua Zone/ La Paz/Siguatepeque Area 
 

 

 



4  

Tegucigalpa Center Zone 
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Duyure SMC with the  
priest 

South Zone 
 

 

Duyure SMC with the 

support of priests 
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North Zone 
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Olancho Zone 
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Information 
 

Microcredit rotary fund 
 

Confereh's board has managed a microcredit project to continue to support the most vulnerable 

families in the various Confereh areas in the country. We are counting on the advice of Caritas of 

the Diocese of Choluteca. 

50 years CONFEREH 
 

The year 2021 will mark the 50 years of existence of CONFEREH. It is a beautiful occasion to reread 

with a grateful heart all that has been experienced over these 50 years. Seeing and living the present 

with passion, letting us touch for what we are being and doing as a religious life in the present of our 

country and also recognizing that which paralyzes us, frightens us and challenges us and calls us 

to set out on our way. And finally, move forward with a hopeful spirit thinking about the generations 

that come after us. 

As this festival is already being prepared, we count ont the support of the secretariat and the team 

of theologians of the CLAR. Information on this subject will be sent later, for which the support of all 

Honduran religious life is expected.    

Activities 2020 
 

The meeting with Senior Superiors scheduled for October is maintained even if it happens via Zoom 

or other means. November's Spiritual Retreat is also maintained, hoping that the Tabor is already in 

operation. 

JPIC Communiqué 
 

The Justice and Peace and Integrity committee of creation has sent a statement reflecting the reality 

we are living as a country; we invite you to read it and hope it will be an instrument of reflection in 

these difficult times. 

New Generation Congress 
 

The New Generation Congress was postponed to February 2022, in Mexico. Members of this 

commission are invited to participate in a virtual meeting on February 14, 2021 from 3 to 6 pm 

Colombian time. 

CONFEREH Offices 
 

We hope that as early as August the Confereh offices will be able to reopen their doors to continue 

attending them. 
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GOD CONTINUES TO ACCOMPANY US IN THESE TIMES OF PANDEMIC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LET'S BE SOWERS OF HOPE 


